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Q: Will cutting federal student aid programs cause schools to lower tuition?
A: Two U.S. Department of Education studies have shown that there are "no associations between federal grants, state grants, and student loans, and changes in tuition," and "there is little evidence that federal student aid increases have contributed to tuition inflation." Every piece of existing empirical evidence refutes the claim that federal student aid feeds college tuition increases.
Q: Does the presence of federal aid mean that universities have no incentive to keep tuition down and every incentive to raise tuition?
A: No. The erosion of federal student aid this decade has become an additional strain on college budgets as institutions attempt to fill the gap. Congress has not kept funding for student aid in line with inflation, growing family need or the wave of low-income and first-generation college students who are academically prepared for college. 
Q: Has the abundance of federal aid led to a general lack of focus on academic goals at the university?
A: Quite the opposite. With the possibility of a federal accountability program for higher education, schools are more focused on academics than ever before. The lack of aid is what will lead to a decline in academic focus. 
Q: Does federal aid only help the poorest students?
A: No, federal student aid has made college possible for students from all backgrounds for 40 years. Stafford Loans are available for almost all students, regardless of family income. Without federal aid, many students wouldn’t even have the opportunity to attend college. 
Schools know that federal aid can’t cover every cost for students. In recent years, private colleges and universities have taken innovative steps to control costs and to keep tuition increases as low as possible, while ensuring that students have access to small classes; top-notch instructors; and up-to-date learning facilities, information technology, and lab equipment.  Examples can be found at www.naicu.edu/affordabilityinitiatives.

Private college and university presidents understand the financial pressures facing students and their parents.  Working in partnership with federal and state governments, philanthropic organizations, and families themselves, NAICU will continue to make access and affordability for students from all backgrounds priority one.

The National Association of Independent Colleges and Universities (NAICU) serves as the unified national voice of independent higher education. Since 1976, the association has represented private colleges and universities on policy issues with the federal government, such as those affecting student aid, taxation, and government regulation. Today, through new communication technologies, an improved governance structure, and increased member participation, NAICU has become an even more effective and respected participant in the political process.
